CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY

APRIL 12, 2016

CONVENE: 7:30 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments
Mayor's Report

Council/Committee Reports

· Planning Document Review 
Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of March 8, 2016 Council meeting.
· April accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - March
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Public Works Salary Review

· Appoint Budget Committee
Old Business
· Water Compliance Project
New Business
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 12, 2016
 CONVENED: 7:30 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the April 12, 2016 regular Council meeting at 7:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Katie Jones-Bedolla, Dawn O'Grady, Don Adcock, Lisa Whited, Connie Pound-Lewis and John Shurtleff. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel.  
Citizens present: Sandy Wood, Josh Anderson and Colton Anderson. Record Courier owners and editors Lynn and Gina Perkins. Baker County Commission Chair Bill Harvey and Lorrie Harvey were also in attendance.
Commissioner Harvey let the Council in prayer.

Agenda Item No. 1 - Public Comments

Commissioner Harvey commented that the Forest Service and the BLM are logging in the Dooley Mountain area to salvage the burned timber. There is also a possibility of commercial woodcutting sales when the salvage logging is complete. 
Agenda Item No. 2 – Mayors Report
Property Acquisition 
Mayor Brown explained that the Unger property acquisition is moving forward. There was an issue concerning the deed of the property that has now been resolved. The property purchase is necessary for the Water Compliance Project to locate a new well.
Maintaining Rights of Way
A letter was published in the Record Courier and was included in the utility bills requesting residents to remove items from the rights of way. This is a liability issue and the City’s insurance company, CIS Risk Management Division, requests that Cities maintain the rights of way for liability reasons. Residents have also been asked to remove their Baker Sanitary Service garbage cans from the right of way and place the cans on their own property except for garbage pickup day.
Agenda Item No. 3 - Council/Committee Reports
Planning Document Review
Planning Commission Chair Richard Howe was unable to attend the meeting to discuss the Planning Document.

Councilor Jones-Bedolla commented that the Planning Document did not have a “Purpose” and it was referenced on page 130. She questioned if that should be included in the document. 
This issue will be researched.
Agenda Item No. 4 – New Business

Peace Park Project

Colton Anderson from Boy Scout troop 460 addressed the Council concerning completing a project for the City to obtain his Eagle Scout award. Colton requested to renovate the Peace Park fence, build two picnic tables and install a flag light. Colton also said that he was open for any other suggestions.
Mayor Brown stated that the bicycle boy that Elbert Fisher made needed to be put back in the park.
Colton said that he would be happy to include that in his project.

Councilor Adcock made a motion to accept Colton Anderson proposed project. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Executive Session Scheduled
An Executive Session was scheduled to continue the Public Works Performance Review. The Council did not have enough time to complete the review in the previous Executive Session.

Councilor O’Grady made a motion to schedule an Executive Session for May 17th at 6:30 pm prior to the Council Meeting. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 5 - Consent Agenda
Councilor O’Grady made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 6 – City Recorder/Public Works
City Recorder


Government Ethics Commission Statement of Economic Interest
City Recorder Valerie Russell reminded the Council that Friday April 15th is the deadline to file the Government Ethics Commission Statement of Economic Interest.


Water Compliance Final Design Grant Closeout

The Water Compliance Final Design Grant is in the process of being closed out. There was a struggle with the IFA over the Rate Study. The purpose of a Rate Study is to determine a base rate for users. The City was told by Tawni Bean (the first Regional Coordinator for this project) that the City had to do a Rate Study in this phase of the project. This was questioned by JUB that it would be impossible to complete an accurate rate study without having working meters installed to calculate consumption. Tawni stated that a rate study needed to be done now and then after the meters were installed a second rate study could be completed. She even used the City of Wallowa as an example where they did complete two rate study’s. Tawni insisted that it was incorporated into this phase of the project. JUB completed the Rate Study and it was submitted to the IFA for approval. Shanna Bailey (the current Regional Coordinator for the project) stated that the necessary information was not included in the Rate Study and questioned why the City was doing a Rate Study now before the water is metered. It was explained to her that Tawni had advised the City that a Rate Study needed to be completed now and then complete another one after the meters are installed. Shanna response was that the IFA would only pay for one Rate Study after Tawni told the City that two could be completed. The IFA submitted comments on the Rate Study and JUB addressed the comments and revised the study and it was resubmitted. 

The IFA has not given the City a definite answer if the Rate Study satisfies the IFA requirements or not. When a question is asked of the IFA it takes weeks to receive a response. 
CIS Risk Management
The Risk Management Incentive was submitted to CIS for the expense of installing the drain in the parking lot and for the chairs for City Hall. The request was approved and the City will receive a refund in the amount of $1,220.00.

Changes at JUB Engineers
There have been some changes at JUB Engineers. Nick Ducote, who was their funding specialist, is no longer employed by JUB Engineers and has started his own consulting firm. John is not going to fill the position but is going to use Nick as a private consultant and he will continue to do the same tasks for JUB as before. Nick has been a very valuable asset to the City throughout the project. Nick will be able to help with project funding, grant administration and community income surveys which were considered a conflict of interest by the IFA when he worked for JUB. If the City uses Nick’s services it will require a contract. Nick will charge less than the City was charged by JUB Engineers for the same tasks. An RFP (request for proposals) is not necessary for Nick’ services because the cost of his services will be under $100, 000.

Misc.
The Community Yard Sale will be May 7th and free dump day will be May 14th.
Public Works
Misc.
Public Works Josh Proebstel explained that Baker Sanitary Services is now hauling all of the recycling to Baker City which saves Josh a considerable amount of time. He has been making necessary repairs on the backhoe. And spraying the rights of way for weeds. 
Josh said that Doug Schneider has been working in the park trimming trees and bushes that are overgrown. He also has been fixing water leaks in the sprinkler system and the parks have been fertilized.

Valve and Hydrant Exercising Program
Josh stated that the water isolation valves have not been exercised in the past which has resulted in the valves becoming inoperable. When there are water lines in need of repair it is impossible to isolate sections of the system so sometimes it is necessary to shut off the water supply to the entire town which results in a loss of pressure and possible contamination. Josh is working on a valve exercise program which might require purchasing a hydraulic wrench to open the valves. 

Sewer Farm
The pivots are working with just minor problems that are being resolved at this time. Brian Olmstead, who is an employee of Adam Kerns and lives in Haines, has been very helpful in working out the problems with the pivots. 
There is a huge population of squirrels at the farm and it was necessary to purchase poison to reduce the numbers or the crop could be ruined.

Streets
Josh has been doing a lot of work on the streets, cleaning right of ways and maintaining the area near Rock Creek that needed built up due to erosion. 


Tree Removal
There is large cottonwood that is growing on the City right of way that needs to be removed for liability reasons. The tree is approximately seven feet in diameter and could be a hazard to fall due to the proximity to a house. A professional tree removal service will be contacted for removal of the tree.
Agenda Item No. 7 – Administrative Matters


Public Works Salary Review
The Public Works Salary Review was postponed until the May Council meeting.

Appoint Budget Committee
The returning Budget Committee members are; Kathy Down, Melissa Brown, Andi Walsh and Peter Hall. The two vacant positions were advertised and one person, Carol Short has volunteered to serve on committee. Richard Howe has indicated that he is willing to serve on the committee again since there was a lack of volunteers.
Councilor O’Grady made a motion to appoint Carol Short to the Budget Committee along with the returning members. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 8 - Old Business

Water Compliance Project Grant Application
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the Oregon Water Resources Department will have the project rankings published by the end of the day April 15th. This will not determine the grant recipients but should show if the City’s project is recommended or not recommended. Nick had stated that the OWRD will probably recommend a few more projects than they have funding for and then pass the applications on to the final review committee for awards and monetary determination  and then there will be another 30-day public comment period.

Agenda Item No. 9 Public Comments
There were no public comments.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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